
AMBIT ENGINEERING, INC. CIVIL    ENGINEERS    AND     LAND     SURVEYORS 

200 Griffin Road, Unit 3, Portsmouth, NH 03801 
Phone (603) 430-9282 Fax 436-2315 
 

1 March 2021 

 

Mr. Dexter Legg, Chair 
City of Portsmouth Planning Board 
1 Junkins Avenue 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
 
 
RE: Portsmouth Maple Masjid, 686 Maplewood Avenue, Site Plan Approval 
Request for Additional One Year extension 
 

Chairman Legg and Planning Board Members; 

On behalf of the Portsmouth Maple Masjid, we hereby submit a request for an additional one 
year extension of the Site Plan Approval granted April 18, 2019 for property located at 686 
Maplewood Avenue. Covid has impacted many of our Client’s activities and projects, in 
particular the ability to get the Mosque project started. Most of their activities last year and 
earlier this year centered around getting contractors bids reviewed and negotiated and they are 
in the process of selecting a contractor for the site development and building to start later this 
year. As you are probably aware, the pandemic has not slowed the workflow for construction 
projects, rather there has been an increase in demand for contractors. The extension is 
necessary for the applicant to be able to begin the project. 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions about the project. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
John R. Chagnon, PE 
Ambit Engineering 
 
CC: ISSA, Bosen and Associates 
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AMBIT ENGINEERING, INC. CIVIL    ENGINEERS    AND     LAND     SURVEYORS 

200 Griffin Road, Unit 3, Portsmouth, NH 03801 
Phone (603) 430-9282 Fax 436-2315 
 
22 March, 2021 

Juliet Walker, Chair 
City of Portsmouth Technical Advisory Committee 
1 Junkins Avenue 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
 
RE: Portsmouth Maple Masjid, 686 Maplewood Avenue, Site Plan Approval 
Request for Additional One Year extension 
Dear Ms. Walker and Technical Advisory Committee members: 

On behalf of the Portsmouth Maple Masjid, we hereby submit a request for an additional one year 
extension of the Site Plan Approval granted April 18, 2019 for property located at 686 Maplewood 
Avenue. Covid has impacted many of our Client’s activities and projects, in particular the ability of 
this Client to get the Mosque project started. Most of their activities last year and earlier this year 
centered around getting contractors bids reviewed and negotiated and they are in the process of 
selecting a contractor for the site development and building to start later this year. As you are probably 
aware, the pandemic has not slowed the workflow for construction projects, rather there has been an 
increase in demand for contractors. The extension is necessary for the applicant to be able to begin the 
project. 

Work has been progressing on Maplewood Avenue in front of the project site. The site has been used 
by the contractor for staging. The utility stubs have been installed to the property; so there will not be a 
need to disturbed the completed roadway for the project; except to coordinate the driveway. A copy of 
the contractor’s utility locations is attached. 

The Plan Set submitted is unchanged from the approved plans, with the following edits: 
• The Cover Sheet Date has been updated 
• The Recording Site Plan has been added 
• The Architectural Plans have been updated 

We look forward to reviewing the project at the April 6, 2021 Technical Advisory Committee Meeting. 

Sincerely, 

John Chagnon, PE 
Ambit Engineering, Inc. 
CC: ISSA 
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